West Caln Township Minutes
Wednesday, February 27, 2019
Board of Supervisors Public Meeting

A regular monthly meeting of the West Caln Township Board of Supervisors was held on
Wednesday, February 27, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. in the Township Municipal Building.

Present were: Supervisor Martz Supervisor Martin
Supervisor Hutton Manager Siedenbuehl
Assistant Manager Sauro Road Foreman Touchton

Supervisor Martz opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and lead in the salute to the flag.

1. EXECUTIVE SESSION
An executive session was held on Wednesday, February 27, 2019 before the meeting for
legal and personnel reasons.

2. CITIZEN’S COMMENTS
a. Pat McVey, 226 Valley Green Drive — Inquired as to the status of the trees along the
corner of Valley Green and Scenic View Drives. She was advised that the township was
has been in contact with the property owner. The owner has stated that he will take
care of the trees. The township will discuss with the solicitor the issue of entering
private property to remove trees that could potentially cause harm due to overhanging
limbs.

b. Claire Pyle, 191 Sugarman Road — Inquired as to the status of the new ambulance.
The Board advised that they were still waiting to see a proposal from Wallace and West
Brandywine Townships. Medic 93 is not involved in the discussions right now but the
Board did meet with them separate to discuss. The may get involved in the future. The
Board will have no further information until paperwork is received.

Mr. Pyle also asked about the new school. He was advised that the new school would
be built before the old school is torn down. The Board has no other information on this
project at this time and advised Mr. Pyle to direct his questions to the School Board.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT
The Board of Supervisors approves the enclosed General Fund check register in the
amount of $38,474.46 as per February 27, 2019 and the Bills Payable, as presented.
Motion to Approve: Supervisor Martin Second: Supervisor Hutton  Vote: 3-0-0
Motion Passed
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a.

a.

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS

The Board approved the hiring of Samuel Snyder as a part-time police officer at
an hourly rate of $18.00 effective March 9, 2019 according to the Police
Collective Bargaining Contract.

Motion to Approve: Supervisor Martz Second: Supervisor Martin Vote: 3-0-0
Motion Passed

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A Zoning Hearing Board Meeting will be held Wednesday, April 3, 2019 at the
Township Building. lvan Jay Beiler is asking for a variance to build a garage with a
stall for one horse. The 1 AC property with the Tax ID No.: 28-1-102 is located at
123 Lilly Road.

Supervisor Martin advised that the first Safety Committee Meeting took place. It
was recommended that a railing be installed on both sides of the podium in the
meeting room to prevent anyone from rolling off while seated in the chairs.

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business at hand, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM
Motion to Approve: Supervisor Martin Second: Supervisor Hutton Vote: 3-0-0

Motion Passed
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bmitted,

““Kimberly Milane-Sauro
Assistant Secretary
Approved March 13, 2019
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